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Carrier Notification 
SN91084242 
 
Date: October 28, 2004 
 
To: All Interconnection Services Customers 
 
Subject: All Interconnection Services Customers – (Network Operations) – REVISED - Re-route of 

Fiber Trunk Cables for Miami River Dredging Project in Miami, Florida (Latest revision 
posted on October 14, 2004) 

 
This is to advise that BellSouth will be routing traffic from the existing fiber trunk cables in the Miami 
River duct crossing at NW 29th Avenue onto new fiber trunk cables as required to accommodate the 
Miami River Dredging Project.  The existing crossing is in conflict with this dredging project.  This 
project is primarily a re-routing of facilities, and the splicing will be fiber to fiber.  Circuits will be 
switched to protect mode, if applicable, prior to splicing activity.  Circuits will be turned back to normal 
mode once splicing is complete  
 
This activity will be performed on the scheduled cut dates listed in the chart below between the hours of 
1:00 AM EST and 5:00 AM EST.  
 
Below is a list of all fiber trunk cables involved in the project and their scheduled cut dates: 
  

 
TRUNK 

 
FIBERS 

 
CO CLLI A 

 
CO CLLI Z 

WKG 
FIBERS 

Scheduled 
 Cut Date 
 

TF249 1-48 MIAMFLAL MIAMFLAE 16 10/24/04 
TF 321 1-72 MIAMFLAL MIAMFLFL 64 10/31/04 
TF 155 1-48 MIAMFLGR MIAMFLPL 35 11/01/04 
TF 248 1-24 MIAMFLAL MIAMFLPL 21 11/01/04 
TF 121 1-12 MIAMFLAL MIAMFLFL 06 11/07/04 
TF 139 1-12 MIAMFLAL MIAMFLAE 04 11/07/04 

 
Please contact your BellSouth account team representative with any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
ORIGINAL SIGNED BY JERRY HENDRIX 
 
Jerry Hendrix – Assistant Vice President 
BellSouth Interconnection Services 
 


